
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

28 June 2019 

Chris Ritchie 

Director 
Department of Planning & Environment 

320 Pitt Street,  
Sydney NSW 2000 

Dear Chris 

Response: Orora Paper Mill Modification – Increase in Production Limit (MP05_120 

MOD 9) Request for Additional Information  

I am writing in response to the Department of Environment and Planning’s (DPE) letter 

requesting additional information for the Orora Paper Mill Modification 9 – Increase in 

Production Limit. The Modification, known as Mod 9, seeks to increase the capacity of the B9 

Paper Mill from 425,000 tonnes of paper per year to 500,000 tonnes of paper per year.  

The additional information required by DPE is to address the issues raised in multiple 

submission to the proposal. In particular, DPE has highlighted the need to respond to 

submission from the following agencies, 

» Environment Protection Authority 

» Department of Industry 

» Sydney Water 

The following table provides the relevant issues raised by each agency in their submission to 

Mod 9, and also includes Orora’s comments addressing each issue.  

If you have any questions regarding this letter or the following response please feel free to 

contact me on 02 9387 2600. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 
 

James Gilchrist 

Planning Consultant 

james.gilchrist@elton.com.au 


